
CSAC EXCESS INSURANCE AUTHORITY  
 

PRISMHEALTH COMMITTEE 
 

MEETING SUMMARY 
 

CSAC Excess Insurance Authority  Wednesday, May 20, 2020 
Web Conference/Telephonic Meeting 10:30 a.m. 
  Third Meeting – 2020 
  
Members Present Members Absent 
Naomi Whatley, GSRMA  
Wendy Alvares, Merced County  
Ashleigh Szkubiel, San Luis Obispo County 
Raquel Arciniega, SCAQMD 
Alana Little, SDRMA – Alternate – non-

voting 
Missi Bullington, Tehama County 
Andrew Guzman, Turlock Irrigation District 
Vanessa Shearer, City of Visalia 
 

Maya Barraza, Santa Barbara County 

Program Performance Report 
The Committee reviewed the 2020 Program Performance Report, updated through March 
31, 2020.  Premium volume for all combined program segments is $134M, with 
medical/pharmacy claims and fixed costs totaling $129M, resulting in a program funding 
ratio of 96%. 
 
Program Fixed Costs for 2021 Plan Year 
The Committee approved the fixed costs for the PRISMHealth Program that will be 
effective January 1, 2021, which included a $0.35 PEPM fee for Deerwalk Data Analytics. 
 
2021 PRISMHealth Renewal 
Alliant presented the 2021 pool renewal and member specific CPRA adjustments for the 
PRISMHealth Program.  As approved by the Committee, the 2021 PRISMHealth Program 
blended pool renewal is a 5.22% increase in premium. 
 
Express Scripts (ESI) 

• The Committee approved the favorable negotiated ESI renewal terms, effective 
January 1, 2021 through December 31, 2023. 

• The Committee reviewed the ESI formulary changes that are effective July 1, 2020 
for new utilizers, and January 1, 2021 for existing utilizers.  The updates will cause 
0.11% disruption to the membership 
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New Member Application 

The Committee reviewed and approved the Inland Empire Health Plan for entry into the 
PRISMHealth Program, large member segment, effective January 1, 2021. 
 
Other Matters 

• Member Services gave an update on COVID-19 communications as well as 
available services. 

• Staff reported that the TPA Selection Sub-Committee has met once, and will be 
meeting again on Friday, May 22.   

• Staff also reported that there is a new Employee Benefits Menu of 
Services/Programs brochure with the new PRISM branding. 

 
Future Meetings 
The next PRISMHealth Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 24, 2020, 
at 9:30 a.m. via WebEx. 


